Village of Grand Manan
Special Meeting

Grand Manan Community Centre

February 24, 2012 @ 12:00 pm

Attendance

Mayor Dennis Greene, Deputy Mayor Peter Wilcox, Councillors Maurice Green, Kirk Cheney, Stuart Green, Mark Ingersoll, Wayne Sturgeon, Sherman Ross, CAO Rob MacPherson, Clerk/Assistant Treasurer Melanie Frost, Treasurer/Assistant Clerk Alyssa Calder, ED of Boys & Girls Club Pete Sesplankis

Calling to Order


Mayor Greene called this meeting to order at 12:05 pm

The Plebiscite Question

Discussion by members of Council resulted in motion 12-22.1 being defeated and motion 12-23 being carried.
Moved by Councillor Sherman Ross, seconded by Councillor Mark Ingersoll to defeat the motion to include the plebiscite question “Should the Council of the Village of Grand Manan ask the Government of New Brunswick to remove the fare to travel on the ferry to and from the mainland? Le conseil municipal du Village de Grand Manan devrait‑il demander au gouvernement du Nouveau‑Brunswick de retirer les droits de traversée à partir de l’île jusqu’à la partie continentale de la province?” on the ballot for the Quadrennial Municipal Election scheduled to be held May 14, 2012







Motion Defeated 12-22.1

Yes Votes: Councillors Sherman Ross and Mark Ingersoll

No Votes: Councillors Wayne Sturgeon, Maurice Green, Kirk Cheney, Stuart Green and Deputy Mayor Peter Wilcox

Moved by Councillor Maurice Green, seconded by Councillor Wayne Sturgeon to accept the plebiscite question “Should the Council of the Village of Grand Manan ask the Government of New Brunswick to remove the fare to travel on the ferry to and from the mainland? Le conseil municipal du Village de Grand Manan devrait‑il demander au gouvernement du Nouveau‑Brunswick de retirer les droits de traversée à partir de l’île jusqu’à la partie continentale de la province?”  To be included on the ballot for the Quadriennal Municipal Election scheduled to be held May 14, 2012







Motion Carried 12-23

Yes Votes : Councillors Wayne Sturgeon, Maurice Green, Stuart Green, Kirk Cheney, Deputy Mayor Peter Wilcox

No Votes : Councillors Sherman Ross and Mark Ingersoll

Boys & Girls Club

Executive Director of the local Boys & Girls Club, Pete Sesplankis, reported to Council the current Financial difficulties of the club. If immediate relief is not found the club would cease operation.  The Executive Director reported measures the club will be taking to resolve the issues going forward. After discussion Council agreed to offer immediate financial assistance.
Moved by Councillor Maurice Green, seconded by Councillor Mark Ingersoll to  advance the next two quarters of the cleaning funds, $10,000.00, to the Grand Manan Boys & Girls Club from the General Operating Fund







Motion Unanimosuly Carried 12-24

Moved by Councillor Maurice Green, seconded by Councillor Mark Ingersoll to advance a onetime grant of $15000.00 and purchase a $10,000 GIC to allow Scotiabank to secure a line of credit for the Grand Manan Boys & Girls Club from the General Operating Reserve Fund






Motion Unanimously  Carried 12-25

Adjournment


Moved by Councillor Kirk Cheney to adjourn








Motion Unanimously Carried 12-26
This meeting was adjourned at 12 :55pm 

__________________________________

Mayor

__________________________________

Clerk

__________________________________

Approved
